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MANY STEPS LEAD UP TO A BIG LEAP FORWARD
BOARD AUTHORIZES FUNDING FOR ADVANCE WORK TOWARD GROUNDBREAKING

Just as mounting an arts production involves lots of advance 
planning and time to create the music, sets, costumes, audition and 
rehearse the cast, and much more, so does getting ready to break 
ground for Tateuchi Center. The Board took one of those crucial 
steps at their January 10th meeting when they authorized expenses 
identified as “Next Steps Toward Groundbreaking.” 

Work launched with that vote refined our plans – especially 
converting the previously-envisioned Cabaret into the exciting 
Studio Theatre & Arts Education Pavilion – as well as what’s known 
as “value engineering.” Value engineering is a design phase to 
reduce costs and increase functionality to make Tateuchi Center truly 

a state-of-the-art performing arts center without the hefty price tag. 
Tateuchi Center leaders are committed to making smart decisions 
now, while plans are not, literally, set in stone.

The meeting also catalyzed the re-engagement of the Act One Guild 
members, who had been waiting patiently to be called upon to once 
again join the ranks of dedicated, hardworking volunteers who have 
put in time, money, and effort to make Tateuchi Center a reality. 
Act One Guild members will aid in fundraising initiatives, raising 
community awareness, and assisting with events. 

A huge thank-you to everyone who came to the meeting and 
showed their support for what will truly be our community’s heart!

Board members Rosemarie Francis, Kemper Freeman, and Cathi Hatch welcome 
new Board member Susan Liu and new Advisory Council member AG Gao. 

Several members of the CEO Search Committee, chaired by Jane Hague, 
visited McCallum Center in Palm Desert and Segerstrom Center in Costa Mesa 
to learn what it really takes to run a successful performing arts organization. 
Here’s few things that we learned:

•	 McCallum Center’s founders took 15 years to raise the money and they 
had both Bob Hope and President Gerald Ford on their board!

•	 To build recognition and trust in our brand, it was suggested that we can 
design and launch our Tateuchi Center Arts Education Program before we 
actually open the building. 

•	 Segerstrom Center’s CEO Terry Dwyer says, “One of the keys to your 
success will be “putting a stake in the ground” in terms of what you offer 
that makes you different than other theaters.”

•	 Find out which art forms our community cares about the most. Have 
conversations about possible programming options with all of our diverse 
community members. (See your chance for input on the next page)

•	 The highest % of students reached by both performing arts centers is 
through off-campus programs that bring the performing arts to schools.

TOP 5 ‘A-HA!’ MOMENTS FROM 
CEO SEARCH COMMITTEE TOURS 

Pamela Rolfe, Cathi Hatch, Roxanne Shepherd, “Hansel and 
Gretel” from the Orange County Youth Ballet, Jane Hague, Mary 

Pat Byrne, and Sofia Babaeva
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Inspired by what they heard at the January 10th Board Meeting, 
Alyce Rogers, Shellie Gehring, Nancy Walker, and ____ 

agree to reconvene the Act One Guild

855 106TH AVENUE NE, SUITE 150
BELLEVUE, WA 98004

ARE YOU “IN THE SEATS”?
Every issue of Tateuchi Center Stages features visitors who’ve tested the seats that 
will be in the Arakawa Concert Hall. Contact Roxanne Shepherd to arrange your 
tour of the Tateuchi Preview Center today by dialing 425.467.7075 or by emailing 
her at rshepherd@tateuchicenter.org. You might see yourself in a future issue!

Performing Arts Center Eastside (PACE) is the 501(c)3 
nonprofit doing business as Tateuchi Center P: 425.462.4295  •  INFO@TATEUCHICENTER.ORG Please email us at info@tateuchicenter.org if you would 

prefer to receive this newsletter in its electronic form only.

 

CAMPAIGN PROGRESS
AS OF 4/6/18

$195M

$51.8
Million

$127.4
Million

Remaining to 
Raise for Board 

to Authorize 
Groundbreaking

Groundbreaking!

Total Goal
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Total Raised 
to Date

( that’s 65.3% of total 
funds needed, thanks 
to donors like you! )

TOPPING OFF THE MAJOR 
GIFTS CAMPAIGN 

IN THIS ISSUE

DONOR PERSPECTIVE:
JOHN AND KATHERINE 
HARNISH

HAMILTON STAR 
THOMAS JULIUS III 
PERFORMS FOR TATEUCHI 
CENTER FRIENDS

MANY STEPS LEAD UP TO A 
BIG LEAP FORWARD

 New Founders Society Donors 
Elaine & Keith McCall

New Founders Society Donor Kim Hong 
with Campaign Chair Cathi Hatch

$15.8
Million

Remaining after 
Groundbreaking

$
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HAMILTON COMES TO TATEUCHI
JULIUS THOMAS III, WHO PLAYS ALEXANDER HAMILTON IN THE US TOUR OF HAMILTON, 

PERFORMED FOR TATEUCHI CENTER FRIENDS AT THE HOME OF AFSHAN LAKHA

Hosts Betty Tong, Trish Carpenter, 
and Afshan Lakha 

with Campaign Chair Cathi Hatch

Chairman of the Asian Outreach 
Committee and Advisory Council 

member Benjamin Lee raises a glass

Molly McConkey, Mack Hogans & Anastasia Miles, and Betina 
Finley & Joel Lilly chat with Julius after the performace

Julius Thomas III, who plays 
Alexander Hamilton in Hamilton, 

shares his path to stardom

Julius performs ‘Don’t Let Me Go’ from Shrek, the Musical

Founders Society members Alka & Akhtar Badshah with Joseph 
& Randi Brazen, who donated the event catering

Tiffany Chew, Karin Mital, Negar Partovi, and Susie Naficy come 
out to support the arts in our community



The phrase “Woven from Many Strands” speaks to the broad 
range of artistic presentations that will fill Tateuchi Center’s two 
performance halls. As our fundraising has progressed, and as we 
anticipate the community phase of our campaign, we realized that 
our funding sources are also Woven from Many Strands.

 We are honored that the broadest “threads” bear the names 
Tateuchi, Arakawa, and Freeman. Indeed, every donor and groups 
of donors, both individuals and organizations, add their distinctive 
colors and textures to our Campaign’s tapestry.

Though the bulk of gifts received to move this vision forward are 
in the form of cash, pledges, and stock transfers, in-kind donations 
have also made a tremendous difference. 	

Starting with the Kemper Freeman Family’s gift of the land on 
which Tateuchi Center will rise, donations of tangible items and 
essential services have boosted our campaign. 

Recent examples include:  Hamilton event catering provided 
by Randi & Joseph Brazen’s Central Bar + Restaurant, and an 
important boost to the efficiency of our back-office gift processing 
system thanks to Cormac Acevedo’s contribution of lean 
manufacturing expertise. 

We are grateful for all the ways in which community members are 
helping realize this vision for a world-class performing arts center 
in the heart of the Eastside.

WAYS TO GIVE

TOPPING OFF THE MAJOR GIFTS CAMPAIGN
HOW CLOSE IS TATEUCHI CENTER TO BRINGING YOUR FAVORITE SHOW TO YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD?
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We are very proud that our capital campaign team has raised $127.2 
million so far;  $28 million in government funding and over $99 
million from individuals and companies. As evidence of how much 
our community wants to see this vision realized, these totals already 
reflect far more private sector money than either the Benaroya or 
McCall Hall campaigns.  Large capital campaigns always require leaps 
of faith – to start in the first place, to persist through recessions, 
construction booms and busts, personnel changes, etc. 

Tateuchi Center took one of these crucial leaps of faith last year, 
enabled by generous donors’ passion for this vision, investing 
in updating the 2010-dated building plans to current codes and 
incorporating a few thoughtful design changes. 

Under the leadership of board member Eric Stelter, and including 
participants from our selected construction company, GLY, as well as 
our original architects, Pfeiffer Partners, this group’s work will soon 
produce permit-ready plans and current-market construction cost 
estimates. And here’s where the faith comes in.

We knew we had to take these steps to be able to answer the tough 
questions our highest capacity individual and corporate donors ask. 
Yet we also know that as soon as we have the construction cost 
estimates, the clock starts ticking on them becoming outdated. This 
is the time when we must Top Off our Leadership Gifts phase of this 
Campaign.

Our Topping Off the Leadership Gifts Phase, as shown in the diagram, 
is relentlessly focused on attracting the top “Yes!” decisions that will 
assure we can break ground this fall. You can help by asking these 
questions:  Which families and companies’ names belong in Tateuchi 
Center? And, who can you contact to invite to come hear about this 
vision?

When school children gather in the Studio Theatre & Arts Education 
Pavilion, what company or family name will greet them, about whom 
they say “Of course XYZ’s name is on this facility, they have always 
cared passionately about education!” Which family or company will 
hundreds of thousands of people thank as they walk down the Grand 
Promenade every year? Please help us make these connections so we 
can all start enjoying everything Tateuchi Center will deliver as soon as 
the fall of 2021. 

Thank you!

Cathi Hatch, Campaign Chair

If you would like to see the full descriptions of naming opportunities 
available, please contact Roxanne Shepherd, Campaign Director, at 
rshepherd@tateuchicenter.org who will be happy to send it to you.
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ENTRANCE
In December 2017, John and Katherine Harnish generously 

contributed a Virtuouso-level gift to Tateuchi Center, 
naming the John and Katherine Harnish Concert Hall Box for Two. 

“When we first heard that a world class 
performing arts venue was being planned 
for Bellevue, we wanted to be involved!  
After learning more about the quality of 
performances and the expansion of arts 
education opportunities, we knew that we 
would truly enjoy having Tateuchi Center 
in our own backyard and so would our 
whole family.  

Our home since 1994, Bellevue now has 
three generations of Harnishes who are 
part of this wonderful community.  

Our two adult children, Jennifer and 
John W., will reap the benefits of 
Tateuchi Center for many years and how 
rewarding it will be when our two young 
granddaughters, Julia and Josie, are able 
to enjoy using the center as well.

With our gift of support, we hope our 
family will always feel like a tiny piece of 
Tateuchi Center belongs to them with all 
three Harnish generations having a stake 
in making Bellevue a world class city.”

	      - John and Katherine Harnish

VIRTUOUSO-LEVEL GIFT WILL BENEFIT 
3 GENERATIONS OF HARNISHES AND BEYOND

JOHN AND KATHERINE HARNISH
DONOR PERSPECTIVE

MANY THANKS TO YOU

This list honors families that have given new or increased-level gifts since October 2017 through March 
31, 2018. To see the full list of donors, please visit our website. To make your tax-deductible gift or pledge 
- payable over more than one year at the donors request - today, contact Roxanne Shepherd (Campaign 
Director, 425.467.7075, rshepherd@tateuchicenter.org).
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VIRTUOUSOS 
($250,00 to $499,999)
John and Katherine Harnish

IMPRESARIOS  
($100,000 to $249,999)
Trish and Collin Carpenter

CHAMPIONS 
($50,000 to $99,999)
Anonymous
Jenni Flinders and Jed Darland
David & Dorothy Fluke
Rosemarie, Sophia, Sirena and 
	 Chanelle Francis
I. David Hong, M.D. and Kim Hong
Elaine and Keith McCall
Bruce and Coco McDougall
Anastasia Miles
Richard and Alyce Rogers
Melvin and Leena Sturman
John and Joan Valaas
Sandra L. Walsh

CHAMPIONS (continued)
Jim Zogg
T.J. and Carole Woosley

PRODUCERS
($25,000 to $49,999)
In Memory of Ken Hatch Memorial Gifts 	
         (various donors)
Nancy Bradley

AFICIONADOS 
($10,000 to $24,999)
Frank and Charlene Blethen
Kelly and Peter Boal
Mr. Ang Gao and Mrs. Susan Liu
Chaitra Vedullapalli and Ramakrishna Dutt
Bruce and Camille Winter

PILLARS ($5,000 to $9,999)
Tim and Kathy Proctor
David Schulz and Gwynne Johnson
Roxanne Shepherd and Jerry Kroon

PILLARS (continued)
John and Marlene Durbin
Mimi Richards

ADVOCATES ($1,000-$2,499)
Sandra Boyd
Mary Pat Byrne
Amit and Karin Mital

COMMUNITY MEMBERS 
($1 - $499)
Barbara J. Carey
Kirk Fricke
glassybaby White Light Fund
Drew Ness
Lourdes Valdesuso

SUPPORT THE 
CREATIVE FUTURE 

FOR THE EASTSIDE:
GIVE THE GIFT OF 

TATEUCHI CENTER!

WE ARE INCREDIBLY GRATEFUL TO OUR NEW OR INCREASED-LEVEL DONORS

Taste of Tateuchi
WE HOPE TO SEE YOU AT

Stop by one of our monthly low-key Open Houses on an evening out 
with friends. Enjoy Washington wines and nibbles while you learn 
about the Eastside’s most exciting project. We are proud to feature 
live performers from our community at each event. 

Learn about the progress of the Campaign, get a tour of the artists 
renderings of the future facilities, and connect with other arts patrons 
like you.

Taste of Tateuchi happens every fourth Tuesday of the month,
from 5:00 to 7:30 p.m. The future dates include: 

Tuesday, May 22nd		  Tuesday, August 28th
Tuesday, June 26th		  Tuesday, September 25th
Tuesday, July 24th		  Tuesday, October 23rd

At the Tateuchi Preview Center 
Located in the Wintergarden Atrium of the Bellevue Hyatt, 
at 900 Bellevue Way NE, Bellevue 98004.

This is a great event to invite your friends and family who are curious 
about the future of the performing arts here on the Eastside. No 
RSVP required, just show up!

If you have questions, contact Sofia at sofiab@tateuchicenter.org

PARKING VALIDATION AVAILABLE

JOIN US FOR A TASTE 
GET THE INSIDE SCOOP ABOUT TATEUCHI CENTER 
AT ONE OF OUR MONTHLY OPEN HOUSE EVENTS

MAKE A STOCK GIFT!
Many donors find that contributing appreciated stock enables 
them to fund their philanthropic intent with a low-basis asset 

while avoiding capital gains. 

Contact Roxanne Shepherd to receive stock transfer instructions:
rshepherd@tateuchicenter.org or 425.467.7075
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IT TAKES A VILLAGE TO BUILD TATEUCHI CENTER

WHO DO YOU 
WANT TO SEE AT 

TATEUCHI CENTER?

SHARE YOUR INPUT FOR PROGRAMMING
 AND FAVORITE ARTISTS @

 MYTATEUCHI@TATEUCHICENTER.ORG
 AND A CHANCE TO WIN 2 INAUGURAL SEASON TICKETS!

Grand Opening seems far away now, but 2021 will be here before 
we know it. Already, some of our Board members are talking 
about who they want to see up on the Arakawa Concert Hall stage. 
Kemper Freeman, one of our Headliner-level donors, wishes fondly 
for Willie Nelson to be one of the first artists to perform n the 
newly built Tateuchi Center. 

But we want to hear from you! After all, you will be the patron, 
coming show after show to catch the best and brightest in dance, 
theater, music, and more. So who you do want to see at Tateuchi 
Center? 

Help weave the community tapestry of arts programming at your 
performing arts center. Tell us who you want to see today!


